

"It is not enough just to wish well; we must also do well."

~ St. Ambrose

Summer 2023

Dear Families,

Welcome to summertime! As you start to develop your summer routines, please make sure to make some time to practice math skills. Students need to maintain the skills they have gained over the last school year. The summer work packet is designed to aid in retention and give students the opportunity to practice lessons from the previous year. Having both math and reading assignments help prepare students for the next year.

Students will need to complete the math packet. Please be sure that your child is showing all of his/her work on each page. Students are also encouraged to practice their basic math facts (addition and subtraction 0 to 20) with flashcards and/or by using the free services available on XtraMath.org.

Here is a list of skills students should have mastered for the start of 3rd Grade:

- Memorized basic math facts 0-20 for addition and subtraction;
- Adding and subtracting three-digit numbers with regrouping;
- Telling time to fifteen and five minute increments; and
- Solving multi-step word problems, recognizing what type of technique to use based on keywords.

Please encourage your child to work on these assignments throughout the summer. Both the math and reading summer assignments are due on the first day of school and will be graded.

Have a safe and enjoyable summer!

The Second Grade Team